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COPA-COGECA REACTION TO THE COMMISSION’S PROPOSALS IN THE SUGAR SECTOR

COPA-COGECA REACTION TO THE COMMISSION’S PROPOSALS IN THE SUGAR SECTOR

COPA and COGECA have taken due note of the Commission’s proposals to improve the restructuring scheme in the sugar sector and wish to make the following comments:

1. First of all it should be recalled that his reform requires the European sector and growers in particular to make considerable efforts. It involves structural upheaval and will have social repercussions and an impact on employment in rural areas. The EU’s internal efforts in this direction must not be destroyed by external concessions that would unbalance the market over the long term. COPA and COGECA insist that the reform of the CMO for sugar provide growers with a future and guarantee sustainable agriculture in all of the regions of the EU concerned. 

In this context, COPA and COGECA wish to reiterate that a balanced market requires effective management of the export programme and regulation of market access to the EU. This cannot be achieved without controls on imports, including those from the Least Developed Countries (LDCs) and the African, Caribbean and Pacific (ACP) countries as well as effective rules of origin. COPA and COGECA are completely opposed to European production becoming the sole balancing variable of the European market. Therefore, COPA and COGECA wish to maintain efficient management tools in the CMO for sugar; in particular, preventive withdrawal should be in place for the entire duration of the CMO for sugar.

2. Restructuring is a key aspect of the reform. For the sugar sector it is fundamental that it is carried out under the best possible conditions so that it achieves the market balance objectives set in the time available. Its implementing rules must be flexible enough to take the different circumstances into account. The plan’s failure would lead to more drastic decisions and would be penalised in 2010 by non-financially compensated quota cuts. It is essential to avoid ending up in this situation. 

3. COPA and COGECA welcome the proposed direct access for growers to the Restructuring Fund, and the proposal to set at 10% the amount of restructuring aid granted to growers as well as the proposed additional 237.5€/t of quota freed up including the retroactivity of this provision. These proposals go in the right direction because they allow the role and division of aid to sugar growers and manufacturers to be rebalanced. Not only is this justified, it is also what is needed for the restructuring to be effective. Nevertheless, to the extent that these proposals are limited and can only be applied in 2008, it is important for any decisions to abandon production passed on by manufacturers to be taken quickly and in an appropriate way. 

4. COPA and COGECA wish to reiterate their request to scrap the requirement for growers to pay a production levy as they do not consider it to be justified. 
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